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State Of California       The Resources Agency of California 
 

M e m o r a n d u m  
 
                          Date:  April 20, 2018 
                                          Telephone:  (916) 653-8236  
   File:  16-AFC-01 
 
 
 To: Commissioner Janea Scott, Presiding Member 
      Commissioner Karen Douglas, Associate Member 
      Hearing Officer Ken Celli 
 
 From: California Energy Commission - John Heiser, 
  1516 Ninth Street   Project Manager 
  Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 
 
 

 Subject:  STANTON RELIABILITY ENERGY CENTER (16-AFC-01) STATUS REPORT #12 
  
Staff hereby files Status Report #12 for the Stanton Reliability Energy Center. This report is 
a summary of activities since Status Report #11.  
 
 
Schedule: 

Staff published the Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA) on March 29, 2018, 45 days from 
the receipt of the Air District’s Preliminary Determination of Compliance (PDOC).  The 30 
day public comment period on the PSA ends on April 30, 2018. 
 
A PSA workshop was held on April 18, 2018, located at the City of Stanton Community 
Center located at the City Hall. During the PSA workshop, no comments from the audience, 
agencies, or interested parties were received on the applicant’s requested condition of 
certification (COC) changes.  Both staff and the applicant have agreed on several COC 
changes and staff has requested additional information and Data Requests based on the 
project changes.  The public comment period on the PSA ends on April 30, 2018. 
 
Staff is now working on the Final Staff Assessment and will address any agency, public, 
and interested party’s comments received since publication of the PSA. Additionally, the 
applicant submitted minor changes to the project in their comments on the PSA. Staff will 
review and analyze these proposed changes in the FSA. 
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